
REMEMBERING

Victor Eugene Cotten
February 5, 1938 - April 21, 2023

Victor Eugene Cotten, aged 85, passed away on April 21st, 2023, at the Abbotsford
Regional Hospital. He was born to Clara and Vaughan Elliot Cotten in Medicine Hat
on February 5th, 1938.

He was married to Velma Marion Trott (who survives him) in 1959 in Edmonton,
Alberta. Velma and Victor would have been married 65 years this August.

Victor is also survived by his son, Steve and his wife Darlene Madsen, and his son,
Grant and his wife May Cheung. His grandchildren include, Aaron and his wife
Maraika Cristiu, Sara, Cameron and his wife Aysha Prosser, Brandon, Spencer and
Jesse.

Victor was predeceased by his siblings: Russell, Dennis, Stewart, and Charlotte
Cotten. Victor was predeceased by parents Clara Mund Cotten Engel and Vaughan
Elliot Cotten. Victor's surviving siblings: Mac Cotten, Bradley Engel, Colin Engel,
Colleen (Engel) Kollross and Orleen (Engel) Gale.

Victor was known for his warm hospitality, always ensuring his guests were
well-taken care of.

Victor joined the Canadian Armed Forces in the late 1950's where he managed
large Food Services Operations, achieving a rank of Chief Warrant Officer. Victor
travelled the world as member of the Armed Forces, serving in the Army, Navy and
the Airforce.

He was posted to Germany twice and served in Egypt and Cyprus. Victor also did a
goodwill tour with the Navy in Australia. Vic retired in 1978 when he was stationed
in Comox on Vancouver Island with his family. Shortly afterwards, Vic and his family
moved to Abbotsford where Vic worked as a Food Services Officer at various men's
Penitentiaries in the lower mainland.



Victor had strong leadership skills, taking pride as a member of the Abbotsford
Legion, and the Abbotsford Old Age Pensioners Hall, where he held various
executive positions and was always willing to lend a hand.

Victor always wanted to have his own business and for many years Vic and Vel
owned and operated "Vic's Key Cutting and Engraving" and later added shoe
repairs in various Abbotsford locations.

Vic was very social and he had a strong creative side. He enjoyed painting, Square
Dancing, engraving, calligraphy, and woodworking. Vic was quick to get, use and
learn how to use computers. Vic was also an avid reader. Mostly though, Vic loved
spending time with his family and friends.

A celebration of Vic's life will take place Friday May 5th from 1:00 to 4:00 p.m. (drop
in) at 3384 Gladwin Road.

For further information send an email to Steve at scotten@telus.net or Grant at
gaccotten@gmail.com.


